CRIMSON AND WHITE



Friday, March 1, 1935

THE MILNE SCHOOL

Albany, N. Y. Volume V, Number 15



SENIOR NEWS

MILNE TO SEND LARGE DELEGATION
TO SCHOLAUTIC PRESS MEETING
IN NEW YORK CITY ON MARCH 14

Milne is sending another delegation to a press convention during the days of March 14, 15, and 16. This time the convention is the Columbia Scholastic Press Association meeting in New York City.

Delegates from all over the United States will hear excellent speakers on all phases of journalistic activity. They will attend a banquet and enjoy special train and theater rates.

Milne has a very large delegation this year, fifteen students. They will leave Albany Wednesday night at five-thirty and will return the next Saturday on the six-thirty train. They may stay over until a later train if enough are willing. They will stay at the Lincoln Hotel, on 8th Avenue between 44th and 45th Streets, for a very nominal rate. They will be able to "see New York" since they will have Thursday morning and Saturday afternoon free from convention activities. They expect to see one play in a body probably on Thursday night but will have Wednesday and Friday nights off.

Those who have signed up to go are:
Helen Gibson, Barbara Birchenough, Luise
Morrison, Jay O'Brien, Germain Keller,
George Cole, Arthur Thompson, Gertrude
Wheeler, John Winne, Jean H. Graham, John
W. Graham, Leslie Sipperly, Sally Ryan,
Betty Boyd, and Samuel Munson. John
Graham, is going as the official photographer of the Albany Times-Union, while
Barbara Birchenough is the official delegate of Milne High School. Miss Katherine E. Wheeling, head of the English department, and Mr. Daniel Van Leuvan, editor of the State College News, will be
the sponsors.

ANNUAL ANTICS NEXT FRIDAY

Are you planning to attend the Annual Antics next Friday night? Miss Hitchcock announced last Monday that proceeds from the sale of tickets would help to pay for the athletic awards. To start the Annual Antics off with a bang, the girls will give a demonstration of marching. There is a varied program of tumbling, dances, a basketball game, all of which will be presented by the girls' gym classes.

MILNE TO PLAY FERU TONIGHT; BEAT STATE COLLEGE FROSH BY OVERWHELMING SCORE OF 28-14

Tonight at 8:00 in their own gym, the Milne basketeers will meet Peru High School. Thus far, the Crimson has six victories and one defeat. They will attempt to make it seven wins, and four victories in succession. The tide is pointing to the final game with Cobleskill on March 9, and desire another win tonight.

On last Saturday, in the Page Hall gym, the Crimson tide of Milne again swept down an a formidable foe, and vanquished them by the score of 28-14. The victims were the State College Frosh. The Milne basketeers jumped to an early lead, during the first half, and coasted to an easy victory, using many second stringers.

In the opening few minutes, both teams fought furiously for the possession of the ball, but neither was able to score. About mid-way through the quanter, the Milne sharp-shooters found their aim, and the score steadily mounted. At the end of the stanza, Milne led by 11-0. Mid-way in the second period Coach Rall sent in four substitutes: Kneller for McHarg, Hotaling for Captain Blocksidge, Carvill for Simmons, and Sipperly for Norvell. Rosenstein was the only first string man in the line-up. At half time, the Tide led by 19-3.

The second squad started the last half, and played the entire third quarter. The first team went in during the fourth period and finished the game. Both teams added points to their score, making the final count 28\$14.

MILNE ATTENDS ASSEMBLY

At an assembly presented to all the students of Milne High School last Watenesday at 10:00 c'clock, Miss agnes E. Futterer, assistant professor of English in State College, gave a reading of Sir James M. Barrie's The Twelve Pound Look.

Miss Margaret Hitchcock, instructor in girls' gymnasium, explained the new letter system. Awards are given for each sport, a G.A.C. emblem for three letters, a small "M" for five letters, class numerals for seven letters, and a large "M" for ten letters. Awards for soccer hockey, and swimming were presented.

CRIMSON AND WHITE

John Winne Arthur Thompson Barbara Birchenough Editor-in-chief Associate Editor Feature Editor

BUSINESS DEPARTMENT

Ganson Taggart Harry Witte Robert Haner Seldon Knudsen

Business Manager Printer Mimeographers

Miss Katherine E. Wheeling Faculty Adviser

Mr. Daniel Van Leuvan Student Teacher Adviser

Published weekly by the Crimson and White staff at the Milne School, Al-bany, New York.

Terms: \$1.00 per year, payable in advance. Free to students paying student tax.

This Crimson and White has been put out by the junior cub class under the supervision of Mr. Dan Van Leuvan. Those who are in the class are: Sally Ryan, Jean Graham, Leslie Sipperly, Marion Cooper, and Gertrude Wheeler.

WHICH TYPE ARE YOU?

As the year is almost over, it behooves us to give a few gentle words of advice to erring students. It devolves upon us to tell you about some prizes and scholarships which can be earned by many.

You all probably know that there are many types of students who want scho lastic rewards, Some of these rewards are scholarships to various colleges, cash prizes for essays or general ex-cellence, valedictorian, and salutatorian. Type A student pays no attention in class, goes to all the movies whenever he pleases, and hardly ever doos homework. When he does, it is at the last moment, with one ear cocked for the doorbell and telephone, listening to the radio, and taking much time to visit with friends who stop in. Type B pays attention, does his homework conscientiously and carefully. He never wastes any time. Which type do you think will win out? Type B, of course. Now, we're not saying that any of you are of that Type A class, but we want to impress upon you the necessity to be more studious. Be more careful in your work, pay more attention, don't skip homework or put it off. Then see how much better you are at the end of the week. Much better, we'll wager.

(Cont. next column)

During these next few months, do your best to raise your marks. Remember, a few low ones will lower the whole monthly average. So, if you want good marks and a scholarship, study hard, and work when you work and play when you play, but don't mix work and play."

THE FEDERAL HOUSING ACT

A short time ago, a swries of talking pictures was presented to the students of Milne in a senior assembly. The same pictures have been shown to pupils in high schools all over the country. They are part of an experiment to acquaint the future citizens with a Home Reconstruction Loan Plan. By this plan, the Federal Housing Administration hopes to solve the problem of unemployment and to improve the living conditions of the American people. This project should not be confused with the Home Owners Loan Association in that the loans are not of government funds but merely private loans backed by government guarantee.

We think that this method of giving private citizens an idea of what is going on in the national government is a good one which may become successful if it is carried out further.

- A. S. T.

BOYS , COOKING CLUB

Just follow your nose on Wednesdays and maybe you'll be on time for lunch. The junior high boys' cooking club meets every Wednesday from 11:00 to 12:00 and is under the direction of Miss Fillingham. They cook their own lunch and eat it and have so far been very successful both in the cooking and in the eating. They have already graduated from Welsh rarebit and will probably be taking over their home cooking any day now. Later in the season they expect to make cakes or cookies and sqlads.

This club is limited to ten members. This year's members are: Hoedecker Douglas, Hume, Wheeler, and Geisel from the ninth grade; Jackson from the eighter Robinson, McCormick, Stanford, and Smith from the seventh.

NOTICE: Today is the last day to order school class pins and rings. Anyone wanting to place an order for either of these should see Raymond Hotaling as soon as possible.

MARCH 1, 1935

SOCIETY NOTES

* * * * * * * *

Quin:

Nominations for officers took place at the last meeting.

Christine Ades was unanimously elected president. Other officers will be elected next week.

Theta Nu:

Lowell Gypson bave a very interesting book report on "Economics," by Smith. It was followed by a lively discussion.

There was a discussion on the coming initiation.

Sigma:

Shaw. Beatrice Robinson gave the biography, and Gertrude Wheeler gave his works.

Pesgy Waterbury was sworn in as a new member.

Adelphoi:

There wasn't any literary report because of the absence of Robert Dawes and because of important business.

A committee made up of Edwin Freihofer, Sonny Blocksidge, and Ray Hotaling, was appointed to meet with Theta Nu on setting some set rule for admitting new members.

Correction: There will not be a joint initiation with Theta Nu as stated in last week's paper.

FRENCH CLUB SINGS

In the French club meeting last Monday, the members sang French songs. Miss Hartman is the sponsor, while Olive Vroman is the president.

ROD AND GUN CLUB

The Rod and Gun Club haven't had any meetings lately, but they expect to resume them tomorrow. The members will meet at 10:45 in Coach Baker's office first and then go to Carvill's farm.

MILNE ALUMNI HONORED

Three Milne alumni have been placed on the Dean's List at Union College. They/are Paul Beik, William McCord, and Fenton Gage. Gage graduated from Milne in 1933, while the others graduated in 1931.

* THE JOLLY MILNER

* * * * * * * *

Rah!

Ray Hotaling's favorite hobby, next to running up big scores for the basket-ball team, is horticulture. "My latest success," states Ray, "is potting a bush. I hope you don't think I'm a sis," he added, blushing crimson and white.

Gleepers

It seems that somebody stole Willard Bauer's pants, with \$1.20 in them, from his locker. Whimpy was running madly about the school in an attempt to regain them. Finally, exhausted from his efforts, he showed up short pants.

No Offender?

The furious pace of the Milne-Frosh game last Saturday night seemed to affect several Milnites strangely. One stout lad's car was reported madly roaming around Western Avenue. With the help of Big Ed and Little Ken things were finally ironed out.

Joke:

We can readily sympathize with "one of the boys" who muttered sadly and dazedly as he sat staring at his returned French mid-year, "I guess we just don't speak the same language." T.L.S.

Rare Form

The Valentines went over in rare form this year. Speaking of "rare," we have been accused of writing a rare column - not well done.

** I would suggest an aspirin first to help you Bayer this squabble.

FACULTY ATTEND MEETING

Mr. John M. Sayles, principal, and Dr. Robert W. Frederick, principal of the Junior High School, have been at the National Education Association meeting in Atlantic City. Dr. Frederick went there last Wednesday, and Mr. Sayles arrived there last Sunday. They both returned this Wednesday.

NEW MILNITES

In an interview with Miss Amelia Nicos, secretary to Professor John M. Sayles, it was learned that over one hundred students are seeking entrance to the seventh grade next year. This means that more than thirty 'pupils will have to be turned away as there is an entrance limit of seventy for this class.